
PUBLIC NOTICE 

In compliance with Subchapter 9-9.10 of the NJ Pesticide Control Code (N.J.A.C. Title 

7, Chapter 30), notice is hereby given that the Warren County Department of Public 

Works, Road Division, 185 County Route 519 South, Belvidere, NJ 07823-1931, will be 

applying Arsenal – EPA #241-346 (active ingredient Isopropylamine salt of imazapyr), 

Bullzeye -- EPA #42750-61-534 (active ingredient Glyphosate, Isopropylamine Salt 

(142)), and Oust XP – EPA #352-601 (active ingredient Sulfometuron Methyl) – by truck 

mounted ULV (Ultra Low Volume) sprayer for roadside vegetation control on an area-

wide basis as needed throughout the County of Warren, during the period from May 15, 

2024 to September 30, 2024.  This includes areas around guide rails, utility poles, and 

traffic control devices.  For additional information on roadside spraying activities contact 

Calvin M. Inscho, County Supervisor of Roads at 908-475-7985 or Caleb Dean 

(pesticide applicator license #589588) at 908-475-7975.  Call the NJ Poison Control 

Center at 800-764-7661 for emergencies, the National Pesticide Information Center at 

800-858-7378 for routine health inquiries and to obtain information about signs and 

symptoms of pesticide exposure.  Call NJ Pesticide Control Program at 609-984-6507 

for pesticide regulation information, pesticide complaints and health referrals.  Upon 

request, the pesticide applicator or applicator business shall provide a resident with 

notification at least 12 hours prior to the application, except for Quarantine and Disease 

Vector Control only when conditions necessitate pesticide applications sooner than that 

time.  This request must be made annually in writing and must indicate name, street 

address, block and lot number and a phone number at the residence. 


